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3rd December 2018
Dear parents and carers,
As we enter December, the colder nights draw in and the early mornings are dark but we still share a smile with each other at Swingate!
This year’s weather has caused us a great deal of disruption, with snow, floods and high winds we have practically re built the lower part of the school. The newspapers are reporting further snow to come!
We are busy preparing for our Christmas events to share with you. Year 5 start the festivities off at the local church on Friday. Year 3 end the festivities performing the following Friday and our younger children welcome you to their Nativity and year 2 sing along in-between. We look forward to seeing you there.
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Charity 
Mrs Davies recently held a number of events to raise money for the NSPCC and the British Legion Poppy Appeal. With the help of the staff, children and parents, she raised an amazing £1000 for NSPCC and £1000 for the Poppy Appeal! Well done Mrs Davies….two very worthwhile causes.
We have received a cheque for £112 from the ‘bags to school’ campaign following your clear out which will be used to support each class in updating their ‘Golden Time/wet play toy boxes’.

Ofsted 
We recently welcomed Ofsted to our school and we shared the report with you last week. There were so many strengths to celebrate. Thank you to those who have taken the time to send ‘well done’ messages. They mean a great deal to the staff. The report is now available on the Ofsted website.

Recycling 
Year 3 have been busy this term with their topic ‘Save the World’ and as part of it they have looked at recycling. You may have noticed a few additional recycling bins on the playground. These were the result of a letter from Skye in year 3.
One of our parents has also asked if we can support her campaign for recycling. To help her, please can you save and bring into the office……..
· Toothbrushes 
· Toothpaste tubes and caps
· Electric toothbrush heads
· Toothpaste packaging i.e. cardboard
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A little welcome note from our Chair of Governors 
Dear parents and carers 
I have been part of the governing body for the last 5 years and as of September 2018 have become the Chair of Governors at Swingate Primary School.  The governing body’s role is to support the school to continue to provide a friendly and engaging environment where children actively want to learn independently and confidently.    
My son has just finished his exciting journey through Swingate and is now in his first year at secondary school. I have seen first-hand just how much effort the staff go to ensuring all children are happy and confident. In addition, the school is incredibly fortunate to have such a supporting community.  
I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome Mr John Murdoch as Vice Chair. Many of you will know of and see John regularly around the school or in the playground waiting for his sons who also attend Swingate. 
Governors come from a wide variety of backgrounds and have responsibility in ensuring that school planning is ambitious yet realistic and that the school operates in an environment conducive to learning. It is our role to support and encourage the Headteacher and all her staff to ensure each pupil has opportunity to progress. We are also involved in various aspects of school operation including staff recruitment and development, pupil progress, welfare, finance and budgets.  
On behalf of the entire board of Governors I would like to thank all families and staff for the support and encouragement they give Swingate children and the school. For children, this support nurtures key social and creative skills especially in these early years and helps build confidence and self-esteem. Family interest and support in promoting the school is invaluable and ensures Swingate Primary School has a strong partnership with the local community.  
Please take the time to browse our school website, where you will find more information about Swingate Primary School.  
Neil Thompson Chair of Governors



A little plea…..if your child has outgrown any dressing up clothes, we would love to have them and use them in school in our role play areas.
Thank you 
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